
 

F  A  C  T      S  H  E  E  T 

  OVER 

 

CHITTENANGO CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
CAPITAL BUILDING PROJECT: 

PLANNING TODAY FOR OUR CHILDREN’S FUTURE 
 

The Chittenango Central School District has a proud history of providing excellent programs and facilities for our 
children. This success is the result of thoughtful and measured improvement programs over the years that have 
been designed to protect the district’s investments. Sometimes this means replacing items due to normal wear 
and tear, such as roofs and parking lots. Other projects are program related, such as upgrades to classrooms and 

technology infrastructure. The key is staying current with the latest program and facilities 
developments and taking advantage of the availability of state funding. 
 
The Chittenango school district has been careful in monitoring and cataloging facility items in 
need of improvement. Our state-required Building Condition Survey also recommended 
improvements to address a number of building facility deficiencies, including elements that 
do not meet the current building code. The Board of Education has worked with their 
architect to develop a plan for addressing identified building improvement needs. 
 

The project scope includes health and safety improvements, security upgrades, and energy-saving improvements 
to the district, along with renovations to areas for enhanced educational programs, construction of a new 
transportation facility, and construction of a four-classroom addition at Bolivar Road Elementary School. 
 
The overall project will cost $11,850,000. The vote on the project will be on May 21, 2013. 
 

THE PROJECT AT A GLANCE  

 

Transportation Facility 

 Construct a new building at a new site 
 

Middle School 

 Security System upgrades 

 Replace boilers 

 New roof 

 New PA system 

 Replace water heaters 

 Replace septic pump station 

 Gym folding door repair 

 Replace gym exterior doors 

 Replace walkway pavers 

 Carpet music rooms 

 Replace drinking fountains 
 

High School 

 Security system upgrades 

 New PA system 

 Replace running track 

 Emergency generator 

 Repair locker room roof deck 

 Replace walkway pavers 

 Replace drinking fountains 

 New clocks 
 
 
 

  
 

Bridgeport Elementary  

 Security system upgrades 

 New PA system 

 Upgrade water system 

 Repair exterior masonry 

 Replace cafeteria and classroom windows 

 Fifth Grade entrance roof repair 

 VCT (vinyl flooring) in nurse’s office 

 Replace library carpet 
 
Bolivar Road Elementary 

 Security system upgrades 

 A four classroom addition 

 New PA system 

 Emergency generator 

 Replace library carpet 
 
Lake Street Elementary 

 New wall pads in gym 
 
District-Wide 

 New VOIP phone system 

NO COST TO DISTRICT TAXPAYERS 
 



   

                                                                                                                            

SOURCES OF FUNDS 

This project has been planned to take the best advantage of the district’s high state aid rate (86%) combined with 
state EXCEL funds and the district’s capital reserves. The vast majority of items included in this $11,850,000 
project will qualify for state aid reimbursement to the District. 

This will result in no tax impact with the implementation of the proposed project. The graphic below shows the 
sources of funds and their relative proportion of the project. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you for your continued support in helping to keep our buildings a safe and welcoming 
environment for our students and community.   
  
 

VOTER INFORMATION 
 

 
Vote Date: May 21, 2013 Voter Eligibility: 
 Citizen of U.S. 
Voting Times: 12:00 noon– 9:00 pm At least 18 years of age 
 Legal resident at least 30 days prior to vote  
Voting Place: Middle School Cafeteria You do not need to be a registered voter  
 1732 Fyler Road Proof of residency is required 
 Chittenango, NY  13037 
 
 

For project related questions please contact the 

Chittenango Central School District Office at (315) 687-2840 
1732 Fyler Road, Chittenango, NY 13037 

 

“Planning Today for our Children’s Future” 

NO COST TO DISTRICT TAXPAYERS 
 


